

FOXBOROUGH PUBLIC SCHOOLS

60 South Street Foxborough, Massachusetts 02035 (508) 543-1655 Fax (508) 543-4793

Amy A. Berdos, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools

February 16, 2021

Dear Parent or Guardian:

We are pleased to provide you with the *Foxborough Public Schools District and School 2020 Report Cards* issued by the Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE). DESE report cards answer important questions about a school's overall performance and contain specific information about student enrollment and teacher qualifications, student achievement, accountability, how a school is performing relative to other schools in the district and the state, and the progress made toward narrowing proficiency gaps for different groups of students.

The 2020 Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary school and district report cards is attached under the Students and Families tab of each school's web site and the district web site. To access and view the district report card, please go directly to the following link: http://www.foxborough.k12.ma.us/. To access the report card of a school, visit the individual school's web page.

In this report you will find important information about our district and schools including:

Student enrollment and teacher quality: This section of the report card provides information about the students and teachers in our school as compared to the district and the state. If your child attends the Igo Elementary School which receives federal Title I funds, you also have the right to request the following information about the qualifications of your child's classroom teachers:

- Whether your child's teacher is licensed in the grade levels and subject areas they teach
- Whether your child's teacher is teaching under an emergency license or waiver
- The college degree and major of your child's teacher
- Whether your child is provided services by educational assistants and, if so, their qualifications

Student assessment on MCAS and other tests*: This section of the report shows how our students are performing on the Massachusetts Comprehensive Assessment System (MCAS) tests as compared to the district and the state. *For the 2020 Report Cards, data from 2018 and 2019 will be shared as no MCAS was administered during 2019-2020 school year due to COVID-19 closures.

For more information about our school's report card or to request information about the qualifications of your child's classroom teachers, please feel free to contact us at 508-543-1660.

Sincerely,

Amy A. Berdos, Ed.D.

AAB/dm